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NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  JAN. 22ND

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

Dues are Due!
CPPC’s dues are for the 

calendar year. Remember 
that we just voted to increase 

dues to $25 per  
family per year.

Avoid lots of tedious 
reminders, and plan to 

pay your club dues at the 
January meeting!

Swap Meet planning begins, activities calendar fills up

Note from the Dixons
Thanks so much to our CPPC friends 

for your cards and calls during our re-
cent “not a heart attack” with Jerry.  We 
truly appriciate all your caring and 
concern.  

Sincerely Joanne & Jerry

By Robin Will
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club will 

be off and running on 2013 activities 
before this newsletter hits your mail-
box.

The Board met in December, and 
semi-finalized a list of suggested ac-
tivities for the new year. The list begins 
on page 7, but there was too much to 
get on one page! The remainder will 
be published in February’s newsletter, 
and the entire list appears on Cascade-
PacificPlymouth.org, where we don’t 
need to pay for paper and ink.

The Techical Committee is meeting 
for the first time on January 19, getting 
serious about the Swap Meet that’s 
happening in April. They’ll be sort-
ing, cleaning, tagging, and figuring out 
how to display their inventory to best 
advantage. They’ll also be deep-sixing 
some of the items that haven’t sold in 
years past.

If you have items to donate or con-
sign to the Swap Meet, contact Chuck 
Willis or Gary Rusher

While the rest of us were hanging out and chatting at the  
Holiday Potluck, Mike Bade was circulating with his camera. 
Here are some of his pictures.
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CPPC Officers 2012
President, Bob Westphal ............ 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Jerry Dixon....... 360-607-7628
Secretary, Donna Bade ............... 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon ............. 503-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call ...............503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade  ... 503-206-4652 
At-large, Marlo Edman.............. 503-936-4624
Editor/Web, Robin Will ............ 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
 Don Hufschmid 503-577-7899
Membership
 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
 Lorraine Griffey  503-666-2222
 lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com
Refreshments Coordinators
 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
 robin@robinwill.com
 Please submit newsletter contributions
 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues are
 $20.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm
Mailing Address:
 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015
Advertising Rates:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific 

Plymouth Club members in the newsletter 
and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 

Size is limited for newsletter ads, unlimited 
on the website, and advertising is at the 
discretion of the editor and the Board.

Vendor Rates:
 $25.00 for 11 issues, 3.5” x 2”
 Advertisements should be Plymouth-re-

lated services.

Meeting highlights from November

(continued on page 5)

(Condensed from minutes taken
by Donna Bade)

Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club, 
Inc. met on November 27, 2012 at the 
Clackamas Community Club. The 
business meeting began at 7:30, after 
the annual Thanksgiving Potluck Din-
ner. Bob Westphal, President, presided. 
Donna Bade recorded the minutes. 

Fifty people were in attendance. 
Guests: Dave Ryan, Lee Powell’s 
daughter, Stacy, and Brian Samore’s 
daughter, Sierra.

 Minutes of the October 23, 2012 
meeting were approved as published 
in the November newsletter. 

Bob Westphal thanked Donna Bade 
for organizing the annual potluck din-
ner, Stephanie Willis for making the 
beautiful centerpieces, Tim McCarthy 
for entertaining us with his Christmas 
music, and the Mowery’s for organizing 
the refreshment roster for the year. He 
also thanked the Board Members, for 
their time given to the CPPC this past 
year;  Gary Rusher, for his hard work 
with the swap meet and the Cruise-In; 
and tour guides and event organizers 
for the past year.

Birthdays were recognized for De-
cember.

Treasurer Dolores Call’s report was 
approved.

Membership: Bob noted that Jerry 
Dixon went to the hospital unexpect-
edly today and had surgery to unclog 
an artery.

Donna Bade sent a card around for 
people to sign. A Christmas card was 
sent around for Retha Harden.

Due to the adoption of a two-year 
term for officers, retroactive to the be-
ginning of 2011, all elected officers wil 
serve for another year. Mike Bade cir-
culated a copy of bylaw amendments 
which reflect this change. 

 Officers are: Bob Westphal - Presi-
dent; Jerry Dixon - Vice President; Do-
lores Call - Treasurer, Donna Bade and 
Joanne Dixon Co-Secretaries; Marlo 
Edman - Member at Large; and Mike 
Bade - Chairman of the Board.

Board Minutes: Mike Bade, made a 
copy of the roster and the 2013 calen-
dar for members to look at and check. 

Color calendars will be ready for the 
January Membership Meeting at a cost 
of $8. The 2013 club activities will be 
chosen at a December 11 Board Meet-
ing at Bill’s Place

New Items: Congratulations goes 
to Jerry Klinger for the nice article he 
had in the last Plymouth Bulletin. Mike 
Bade did the photography.

A motion was presented and passed 
to have the membership do the Pledge 
of Allegiance starting in 2013 before 
each meeting. Bill Call will bring the 
flag to meetings.

Swap Meet: On January 19, 2013, 
the Tech Committee will be meeting at 
Gary Rusher’s to inventory, clean, and 
tag items for sale at the Swap Meet. 
Gary is asking if anyone has a source 
for dairy crates to please bring them to 
a membership meeting or the

Member Care: Lorraine Griffey 
shared a thank you card from Mar-
cia Wessitsh thanking all of the CPPC 
members for their kind wishes and 
prayers.  (Story, page 6.)

Mayflower Tours: (story, page 7).
Clothes Drive: Jeanette Dimick 

has been collecting warm clothes, 
sleep items, coats, and backpacks. She 
brought a couple of shirts and a coat 
for auctioning at the November meet-
ing. She earned $15.00 for the coat and 
$3.00 for one of the shirts.

Club Store: Mike Bade drove up to 
Alan Tiffany’s earlier in the week and 
Alan gave Mike a disc with the Plym-
outh design. Mike emailed files to Joey 
Jones so he will have it to put designs 
on orders of coats, shirts, etc.

BINGO started at 8:00 pm. Don Huf-
schmid brought his Bingo game and 
members enjoyed playing for the eve-
ning entertainment. Winners were able 
to choose wrapped prize that Donna 
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President
Over the past few months there has 

been a number of our CPPC friends 
who have been under the weather, my-
self included. The myriad of cards and 

well wishes I received 
from the membership 
have been very much 
appreciated. I am sure 
others who have been 
ill have experienced the 
same show of concern. 

It is uplifting and encouraging know-
ing that there are those who care about 
you. I take liberty, in behalf of all those 
who have been ill recently, in thanking 
club members for their concern for us.

Our activity committee has been 
working hard selecting events and 
tours for this coming year. So far there 
are 10 events selected as club partici-

pation events for 2013, whereas there 
were 12 selected for 2012. There may be 
more depending upon member inter-
est in some of the available shows and 
events. CPPC has attended most of the 
events selected for 2013 as club events 
in years past. Some of them are new to 
our club event list such as the Hazel 
Dell Armed Forces Day Parade. Many 
members have attended the Woodburn 
Tulip Festival in the past. This year it 
has been scheduled as a club event as 
has the Model ‘A’ picnic at Fletcher 
Anderson’s. The Dixons have been 
working with the organizers of the Ha-
zel Dell event and find that the orga-
nizers are looking for vehicles that are 
relevant to CPPC member’s cars such 
as military cars and convertibles. The 
only scheduled club event before April 
is the preparation of swap meet items 
on January 19th at Gary Rushers. If 
you have items to donate please bring 
them at that time. April will be a busy 
month with the Portland Swap meet, 
the POC Nationals, Tulip Festival, 
and Oregon City Cruise In. As yet, I 
haven’t heard much talk among CPPC 
members about plans to travel to Tuc-
son. If anyone is interested, please let’s 
get organized. Mike Bade and others 
have been working hard on the CPPC 
calendar and they should be available 
at this month’s general meeting. Once 
again members are encouraged to be 

tour leaders on any of the club or any 
other event they may be interested in. 
Overall 2013 looks to be a fun season 
of cruising.

A number of members appear to pre-
fer working on their cars by themselves 
instead of asking the Tech Committee 
for help. There is nothing wrong with 
that and in the past I have felt the same 
way. However, I am learning that there 
is a lot of great knowledge and ability 
lurking in all of us that can be put to 
our advantage when that knowledge is 
brought together at one time. I would 
like to know what you are doing on 
your car and I imagine other members 
would to. One way we can find out 
what you’re doing is through the Tech 
Committee. The Committee has time 
allotted during the meeting to give re-
ports about the progress of member’s 
cars. Members are encouraged to make 
use of this time and let the membership 
in on what you are doing. Wishing you 
all a very Happy New Year!

Happy touring,
Bob Westphal

From Jeanette Dimick
Members, as you know, you did a 

fantastic job collecting clothing and 
monetary donations

for the Downtown Chapel, homeless 
shelter aka Saint Andre Bessette Catho-
lic Church.

I purchased many packages of mens 
personal clothing along with the jack-
ets, shirts, jeans,

socks, etc. that were brought to our 
meetings.  We can continue this, any-
time you have an

item of clothing to share, I will de-
liver.  This is the note we received from 
DC:

“thank you so much for your gener-
osity in supporting our mission of pro-
viding hope, healing

and hospitality in the Old Town 
community.  Your donations allow us 
to provide vital

assistance to all those in need.  Thank 
you so much.”

Also, they invite all their supporters 
to get to know the staff and programs 
better through an

Experiential Tour of the facility (503-
228-00746x117 to schedule a visit).

Any questions call or email me, Jea-
nette Dimick.  Thanks, you’re the great-
est.

Remembering CPPC 
member Chuck Hamaker

When we first started the Plymouth 
Club – Chuck Hamaker, a Seattle mem-
ber was behind us from the start,  a 
Plymouth guy whom loved 39’s. His 
large double garage showed of his vast 
Plymouth part inventory.  His buddy 
Neil Riddle Ms. Plymouth and Chuck 
really helped us when Chuck Passed 
away recently his wife Susie in send-
ing me a thank you card noted ‘next to 
God family’ Plymouth cars come next.  
What a nice compliment for us to live 
up to.

 Bill Call

JANUARY 
BIRTHDAYS
Dave Benfield  1
Ken Van Coelen  7
Pam Reasoner    7
Tanya Baker    8
Dave Williams  12
Patty Brost    12
Russ Ashley    16
Gary Rusher    17
Arlene Nuemayer  18
Mel Nilson     18
Josue Galan    18
Denise Sieg    21
George Wesstish  22
Bruce Kerslake   27
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2012
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month. 
Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis  503-668-0129 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Pat Brost  503-761-2792 pbrost0212@yahoo.com, Portland, OR
Bob Dimick  360-885-1113 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628 jojoe@teleport.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman  503-936-4624 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy   503-620-8438 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock   250-743-4859 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery  503-663-1204 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post  541-535-1860 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Dennis Rice  503-393-7231 blue51plymouth@comcast.net Keizer, OR
Gary Rusher  503-939-9320 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal  360-334-6037 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell  (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

The National Street Rod Association 
is returning to the northwest June 27, 
28, 29, and 30th, 2013.  After an absence 
of eleven years, the event will return 
to the Clark County Event Center, at 
Ridgefield, Washington.  The event is 
open to cars 30 years old and older.  For 
more information, call Mike Chrispyn, 
the event director, at 574-326-6134, or 
CPPC member Don Amundson, 253 
839-1045.

Big street rod event at 
Clark County Fairgrounds
in June, 2013 

Chuck and Allen are 
looking for a book …

Chuck Willis is looking for a 1937 
Chrysler Master Parts list.

He’s doing something-or-other with 
Allen Tiffany’s 1937 Chrysler Convert-
ible Sedan, and he can’t find a part that 
he needs.

Chuck would settle for a look at the 
book, but if somebody has one for sale, 
he’ll gladly purchase it, and keep it for 
reference.

If you have a 1937 Chrysler Master 
Parts list gathering dust, or know of 
somebody who might have one, please 
give either Chuck or Allen a call. 

John Nicklaw makes progress on his 1935 Plymouth PJ
HERE’S A LOOK at what’s hap-

pening up in Bend, in John Nick-
law’s shop: the 1935 Plymouth PJ 
sedan is wearing fresh paint, and the 
fenders (below) look like they’re just 
about ready to go back on the car. 
Thanks to John for sharing the pics 
with his fellow CPPC members.
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The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get out and visit 
interesting people and places in the Pacific Northwest. 
Everyone is free to join in. 

Mayflowers 2013 Calendar
Zion Mennonite Quilt Show is 
February Mayflower outing

By Mindy Benfield
The Mayflower’s February outing for 2013 will be 

to the Zion Mennonite Quit Show in Hubbard, Or-
egon. There is no admission charged but donation 
are accepted.

It is always fun to view the quilts and watch some 
of the quilters demonstrate their skills. Church vol-
unteers serve lunch from 11:00 to 1:00 at the event 
and the cost is minimal-under $5 for always delicious 
homemade soup, rolls, dessert and a beverage.

We will meet at the Church at 10:00AM. The ad-
dress is 6124 South Whiskey Hill Road, Hubbard, 
OR 97032.

A sign up sheet will be passed around at the Janu-
ary 22nd CPPC meeting or you can contact Mindy 
Benfield to sign up. Her email address is Ben1323@
aol.com or you can call. Her phone number is listed 
in the roster.

March 18  Oregon City Tour & Lunch  
 (Mindy Benfield)
April ?  Tortilla Factory Tour – Salem 
 (Barbara Rice)
May 6  Woodland Lilac Gardens, Lunch at Oak 

Tree Restaurant (Jeanette Dimick)
June 10  Ferguson’s Fragrant Nursery/Heirloom 

Rose Garden Tour, Lunch Cooperstown, Newberg 
(Barbara Rice)

July ?  Settlemeyer House & Woodburn Muse-
um Tour & Lunch (Ruth & Mick DeSantis)

August 17  CPPC/Lions Car Show – Independence, 
OR

September 13 Mt. Angel Octoberfest
October ?  Clear Creek Distillers Tour & Lunch  
 (Lorraine Griffey)
November ?   Pendleton Woolen Mills Tour & Lunch – 

Camas, WA  (Mindy Benfield)
December 9  Albertina Kerr Lunch  (Joyce Catt)

(Minutes, continued)
wrapped for the event.
Raffle: Winners of the raffle prizes 

were able to choose a prize or a beau-
tiful arrangement made by Stephanie 
Willis. The winners were:

Jeanette Dimick, Bob Thiel, Jeanne 

Mowery, Chuck Willis, Lee Powell, 
Mike Bade, Yvonne Westphal, Lorraine 
Griffey, Steve Mahoney, Keri

Catlow, Patrick Hague, Tom Nach-
and, Dolores Call, Donna Bade, Patty 
Brost, Pat Thiel, Sierra Samore, Julie 
Ann Edman and Vera Rusher.

50/50: Lee Powell won the $44.00 
share of the $132.00 collection The oth-
er third of it went to Jeanette Dimick so 
she can purchase things for the needy.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 
p.m.

Lunch at Albertina Kerr ends 
Mayflowers’ 2012 season
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BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Please keep Lorraine Griffey updated about club members who need cards, 

letters, or phone calls. That’s lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com, or 503-666-2222.

REFRESHMENTS
January

 Mike & Donna Bade
February 
Joey Jones

March
 Pat & Patty Brost

April
 Brain & Heidi Samore

May
 Lee Powell & daughter Stacy

June
 Gerry & Kena Petersen

July
 Joyce Catt & Nancy Conner

August
Hot-Dogust Day

Club provides hot dogs, etc
September

SIGN UP NOW!

JANUARY 
BIRTHDAYS
Dave Benfield  1
Ken Van Coelen  7
Pam Reasoner    7
Tanya Baker    8
Dave Williams  12
Patty Brost    12
Russ Ashley    16
Gary Rusher    17
Arlene Nuemayer  18
Mel Nilson     18
Josue Galan    18
Denise Sieg    21
George Wesstish  22
Bruce Kerslake   27

Bodyshop & Repairs
Other than a good share of the population that acquired the no-

rovirus, the news has vastly improved for our CPPC members this 
month.  

Sharon Tiffany just completed her final third chemo treatment 
and is doing much better, now it’s getting over the affects of the 
chemo and finding a compatible Parkinson medication.  

Marcia Wessitsh was walking without a walker on Saturday, for 
the first day since September 21st.   Hope to see George and Mar-
cia soon.  They’re going to take a two week cruise to Hawaii the 
middle of February.

Gary Rusher was going in for his final physical therapy when 
we talked.  He reported that both he and Vera were doing quite 
well.

Good reports from/about Bob & Yvonne Westphal, Pat & Patty 
Brost, Dave Williams, Virginia Dunn.

Don Hufschmid and Cari Catlow are both dealing with some 
serious dental surgery, they can both use some support and kind 
words.

As always, your support and prayers are appreciated by every-
one in need.  You are all great friends.

Keep me informed – it helps to have friendly support when we 
need it!

1955 Plymouth Savoy, 2-door Sedan, 
6 cyl, 3 Speed w/Overdrive, Un-
restored, Complete. Does not run. 
Some  rust, some damage, Oregon 
Title. Located in East Portland, 
$1,200 Knut 503-260-0044, or knut_
austad@yahoo.com

FOr SALe, 218 eNGiNe PArTS:
  Offenhauser dual manifold/split ex-

haust set up complete with rebuilt 
B&B carbs & linkage. $150 or OBO,  
6 volt regulator - $15, 

 6 volt generator - $40, 
 6 volt starter solenoid - $9, 
 milled 218 head - $50. 
 Autolite distributor part # 1345464 

with new vacuum advance - $45,
 Fram canister oil filter - $55.
All parts are off of my P-15 and are in 

good working order. Bob Westphal 
360-334-6037
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By Robin Will
This year’s Activities List is too big to get on one newsletter page. No kidding. We’re printing enough of a list to get 

everybody started, and the balance will appear in next month’s newsletter. Invest in some extra refrigerator magnets, and 
make room for two pages of great car activities in 2013. (If the front of your fridge is full, you can find this list on www.Cas-
cadePacificPlymouth.org.)

In the long run, we’re hoping this makes things simpler: the likeliest local activities will be all on one list. Last year, we 
heard comments like, “I wish I had known there was a Swap Meet in _______ (fill in the blank).” Now you’ll know: we 
have included events within driving distance for almost every weekend between now and Thanksgiving. We’ll refresh and 
expland on the list in every newsletter, and on the website, as more information becomes available.

The Board discussed these choices at length. Some of the events are those which we enjoyed in the past. Some of them are 
new, to our club at least, but look like they’ll be great club events. We listed some events that should appeal to the hot-rod 
and performance members of our club, and those who love the Mopar-only events. Some events are on the list just because the 
Board hopes members will show up there, and spread the word about Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club. 

An underline means that the event will be an official club function. Volunteers are needed to host these 
events. Hosting generally means circulating a sign-up sheet, driving the route in advance to locate attractive stop-
ping places, choosing a gathering place, and showing up with donuts and coffee (the club reimburses) on the morn-
ing of the tour. The host might have other responsibilities, depending on the nature of the tour. It’s not difficult, oth-
er club members will help you, and it makes you feel good to see the members and their cars on the road as a club. 

January
•	 January 12, 2013 (Saturday) – Albany Swap Meet
•	 January 19, (Saturday) – Tech Committee Swap Meet Cleanup/Pricing, Rushers
•	 January 20, (Sunday) – Canby Swap Meet
•	 January 27, (Sunday) - Hi-Performance Automotive Swap Meet, Clark CountyFairgrounds

February
•	 February 9-10 (Saturday & Sunday) – Salem Roadster Show
•	 February 16-17 (Saturday & Sunday) – Puyallup Early Bird Swap Meet

March
•	 March 15-17, (Friday through Sunday) – Portland Roadster Show
•	 March 16-17,  (Saturday & Sunday) – Puyallup All Most Spring Swap Meet
•	 March 29 - May 5 – Woodburn Tulip festival
•	 March 30, (Saturday) – Tech Committee swap meet work day   
•	 March 30-31,  (Saturday & Sunday) – Eugene Roadster Show

April
•	 April 4, (Thrusday) – Tech Committee setup day Portland Swap Meet
•	 April 4-7, (Friday through Sunday) – Portland Swap Meet
•	 April 11-14, (Thrusday through Sunday) – POC Nationals, Tucson Arizona 
•	 April 13, (Saturday) – Wood Tulip Festival (hosted joint?)
•	 April 27, Saturday) – Cherry Blossom Festival, Dallas OR
•	 April 28, (Sunday) – Oregon City Cruise to Mt. Pleasant School (hosted)
•	 April 28, Sunday) – Corvallis Swap Meet

May
•	 May 11, (Saturday) – Portland Transmission Cruise-In (morning); and Papa’s Toys, Cornelius, OR (afternoon)
•	 May 18, (Saturday) –  Armed Forces Day Hazel Dell Parade of Bands, Vancouver WA (hosted)
•	 May 18 & 19, (Saturday & Sunday) – Seattle Swap Meet

June
•					June 1, (Saturday) – Jim Dandy’s Cruise-in
•					June 8, (Saturday) – Sherwood Cruise-In
•					June 15, (Saturday) – TIP Car Show, Portland Fire Training Ctr
•					June 15, (Saturday) – Fletcher Anderson’s Party (hosted)

Board cooks up great big Activities List for 2013

(CPPC’s 2013 Activities List will be continued in the February newsletter!)
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising for CPPC members:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club members. Photos are welcome; we edit words and pics to fit.
Vendors and non-members:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

January, 2013
8 (Tuesday)   .................................Board Meeting
22 (Tuesday) .......................Membership Meeting

February, 2013
12 (Tuesday)   .................................Board Meeting
26 (Tuesday) .......................Membership Meeting

March, 2013
12 (Tuesday)   .................................Board Meeting
26 (Tuesday) .......................Membership Meeting

April, 2013
9 (Tuesday)   .................................Board Meeting
23 (Tuesday) .......................Membership Meeting

May, 2013
14 (Tuesday)   .................................Board Meeting
28 (Tuesday) .......................Membership Meeting

June, 2013
11 (Tuesday)   .................................Board Meeting
25 (Tuesday) .......................Membership Meeting

July, 2013
9 (Tuesday)   .................................Board Meeting
23 (Tuesday) .......................Membership Meeting

1936 Plymouth transmission for sale, 
with e-brake, clean and ready to in-
stall.  No shift knob.  $50.00.  Also 
1936 Plymouth radio, complete.  
Not sure if it works.  $75.00.  Parts 
are in Tillamook.  I may be able to 
deliver.  Doug 503 842-8460

Looking for some interior window 
trim for a ’31 PA 2 dr sedan. If any-
one could help thanks in advance, 
indypdr2@aol.com

Original Plymouth sales literature, 
owners manuals, service manu-
als, parts books and dealer data 
books for 1931 to 1995 models for 
sale.  Hundreds of sales catalogs 
and folders for nearly all models of 
Plymouths at lower prices than the 
literature dealers.  Let me see if I can 
find what you need for your car.

Also, thousands of brochures and 
manuals,  especially strong in lit-
erature for discontinued or “or-
phan” makes.

Contact Bruce Kerslake at 360-254-
1461 or brucekerslake@gmail.com

WANTeD – 1934 Pe Deluxe Parts:  
Deluxe heater, right taillamp com-
plete with “Ply” lens, 1 ea. “Ply” 
taillamt lens, 1 pr headlamp stan-
shions for horns, 1 pr horns, in-
dash radio, period engine speed 
parts. Bill Zesbaugh, 253-627-7877.

1937 Dodge l/2 ton pickup.  Owned 
since 1966.  Original restored, 55 
rearend.  $14,000.  541-689-0267

For sale: Set of four 1950 15” Chrysler 
wheel covers.  Excellent condition. 
$100/obo.  Can email pictures.  jj-
miller2005@comcast.net; 503-452-
3989. Jeff.


